
 
 
 
ISSUE:   
The Welfare and Institutions Code requires all contracts of two hundred fifty thousand      
dollars ($250,000.00) or more must be approved by the governing board of the regional    
center.  
  
BACKGROUND: 
There is a continued identified need for transportation services to and from day programs for 
individuals served by Far Northern Regional Center.  First Transit is currently providing 
Transportation Services for up to 250 individuals with various levels of support needs who 
participate in day programs either full-time or part-time.  First Transit is the only large     
vendored private professional transportation provider in the greater Redding area and has 
transported clients safely to day programs for many years.    
  
FISCAL IMPACT: 
There is no increase in Purchase of Service (POS) costs from the previous fiscal year. 
 
ACTION REQUESTED: 
The Board approve contract PS-1095 ADD # 10 with First Transit, Inc. (HF0366) for     
Transportation Services effective July 1, 2024 through June 30, 2025 for a total maximum 
contract amount of 2,983,550.64. 

Action Item #4  
June 14, 2024 

 


